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News from the Lions’ Den
DISTRICT 14-C

AUGUST 2019

I thought I would 
share with you a 
few photos from 
our trip to Italy for 
the International 
Convention in Milan, 
which for Lion Linda 
and me was followed 
by a post-convention 
trip to Venice, 
Florence, and Rome 
(I’ll bore you with 
those other places 
later if you dare to 
ask).

We had our picture taken with a friendly lion we 
found in the Expo Center in Milan. Obviously it takes 
a huge space to handle an event such as ours (and 
most of us felt this one was barely adequate), but the 
presence of so many Lions from around the world 
makes the event exciting even if there are challenges 
to the venue.

The Pennsylvania Lions are among those preparing 
to march in the Parade of Nations through downtown 
Milan (yes, it was hot). This helps the people who live 
and work in the city to know who we are and begin to 
find out what Lions do. And, darn it, it’s just fun! Who 
doesn’t love a parade?

Our new International President, Dr. Jung-Yul Choi, 
is from South Korea, and as part of his installation a 
troupe of Korean dancers performed. Let me tell you, 
those young men and women were in better shape 
physically than I have every been. Dr. Choi stresses 
that “We Serve through our Diversity,” and he asks all 
leaders to ask, “How can I help you?”
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Message from the District Governor
Our Pennsylvania favorite son PCC (and now ID) 
Larry Edwards looks at us from the big screen (the 
real-life version is at the podium) as PID Cindy Gregg 
stands nearby after nominating him for International 
Director. After a bit of negotiating by the Nominations 
Committee, we had the same number of nominees as 
we had open positions. There was a contest for Third 
Vice-President, and Dr. Patti Hill of Canada won that, 
putting her in the position of becoming our second 
female International President in a few years.

And as I am running out of space, I will only post a 
picture of the blind young lady who entertained us 
with her beautiful singing voice. This was especially 
appropriate, as we continue to accept Helen Keller’s 
challenge to be “Knights of the Blind.”

Lions is much bigger than any of our individual clubs, 
which makes it possible for us to do far more together 
than any of us could do separately.

During this year, I encourage all of you to look at ways 
you can help us grow our membership so we can grow 
our service. It may mean changing the way we do 
things, it may mean starting branch or specialty clubs, 
and it may simply mean that we do a little humble 
bragging about the good we do. Even in District 14-
C, our clubs have many different personalities and 
activities. And our diversity is our strength.

DG Steve Shipman
570-916-7780 (call or text)
prsteveshipman@gmail.com

Continued

2020 Lions Club International 
Convention to be held in Singapore

June 26th - 30th, 2020

mailto:prsteveshipman%40gmail.com?subject=
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Lions, Lionesses, and leos,

August is here and soon it will be time for the 2019 
to 2020 Lions year to get into full swing. I really 
am looking forward to getting to know all the fine 
Lions that are in District 14-C. I want to attend Zone 
Meetings as I am able in order to learn about the great 
projects that are going on and meet the zone and club 
leaders. 
 
I have been spending time working on learning about 
how to be a better leader for the District and I hope to 
be able to put what I am learning into action.
 
Please plan to have a positive attitude about what Lions 
can do to serve and find ways for fun to be part of your 
clubs activities. 

As part of your leadership team, I look forward to a 
great year for 14-C

Thomas L. Jones
First District Vice Governor
We Serve!

  First District Vice Governor 14-C  
  Thomas L. Jones  - Stewartstown Lions Club

Lions all , Now that new officers are sworn in for 2019 
– 2020 time to get to work ! The District 14-C needs 
to grow our membership .  Find those people that are 
service minded in your areas and ask them to a meeting 
. Plan for your fundraisers and service projects soon. 
The District Gov. team is meeting and training for your 
needs. The team is planning for visitations to clubs and 
training sessions. 

Thanks for all you do,  
2VDG Duane Hull 

2nd VDG message
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IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER  

First District Cabinet Meeting Scheduled
Our District Cabinet will meet on Saturday, August 17, at the Dover Fire Hall, 30 East Canal St. in 
Dover, from 9:30 until about noon. All presidents and secretaries are strongly encouraged to attend 
or send a representative, and all Lions, Lioness, Leos, and guests are welcome.

You might want to show up early, as we will have coffee and various treats available at 9:00.

Necessary business is conducted, but most of all you have the opportunity to connect your club with 
other clubs in serving in our district and around the world. You will be able to share with your club 
what Lions are doing and how in District 14-C our diversity is our strength. And you will have the 
opportunity to meet and talk with the leaders of our district Lions projects.

Please join us for our District Cabinet meeting!

AUGUST  
2-3, State Council Meeting, Red Lion Inn,  
       Harrisburg
10 - NO GAT meeting
17 - District Cabinet, Dover Fire Hall
30 - Lions at Senators

SEPTEMBER
6 - York Fair begins
14 - Global Action Team, Cross Keys Diner, 8 am
19-21 USA/Canada Forum in Spokane

OCTOBER
12 - Global Action Team, Cross Keys Diner, 8 am

NOVEMBER
1-2 State Council Meeting, Wilkes-Barre
9 - Global Action Team
16 - District Cabinet meeting (York Springs)

DECEMBER
14 — NO GAT meeting this month
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2018-2019 END-OF-YEAR VISION SCREENING PROJECT REPORT
Thanks to the outstanding efforts of our clubs and members, District 14-C once again increased the 
number of individuals receiving vision screenings by Lions.  The total number of vision screenings 
reported to the committee for this year was 1,627, with 1,375 of those individuals being age 6 months to 6 
years old.  That’s an increase of over 400 individuals from last year!

Of those screened, approximately 15% were referred to an eye-care professional for a complete 
examination.  That means Lions identified 248 individuals who should see an eye-care provider and who 
potentially needed treatment.  Of those 248, 206 were 6 years old or younger.  What a gift!

20 clubs performed one or more screenings this year.  Those clubs, along with the number of screening 
events they conducted, are as follows:  Apple City Leos (1), Arendtsville (4), Dallastown (6), Dillsburg (2), 
Dover (1), East Berlin (2), Gettysburg (1), Mason Dixon (1), Mechanicsburg (6), Mt. Holly Springs (5), 
New Oxford (3), Newville (3), Plainfield (3), Shiloh (1), Shrewsbury Area Centennial (3), Spring Grove (2), 
Stewartstown (1), Weiglestown (2), Windsor (1), and York Springs (1).

For the 2019-2020 Lions year, the Vision Screening Committee has set two goals.  First we hope to see at 
least 2,000 individuals screened between now and June 30, 2020.  Second, we hope one club in each zone 
that has not yet participate in the vision screening project will conduct a screening.  In addition to these 
goals, the committee hopes all of the clubs that participated last year will conduct screenings at the same 
locations as last year and also work to identify at least one additional opportunity to conduct screenings.

The vision screening process is easy, and the equipment is not difficult to use.  It only takes a handful of 
members and a little bit of effort.  If you club is interested in learning more, please contact PDG Dennis 
Cope (dennis.cope@icloud.com, 717-677-6283)

FREE VISION EXAMS AND GLASSES THROUGH VSP
Only a few days remain to use this year’s supply 
of VSP certificates, which expire on August 15th.  
These certificates were made available to us from 
our Lions Club International Foundation (LCIF) 
in cooperation with Vision Services Providers 
(VSP).  The certificates can be used to cover the 
cost of a basic vision exam and glasses through 
a participating provider for either children and 
adults.

The District was awarded 80 certificates.  Each 
Zone Chair was given 10 certificate to distribute 
to the clubs in his or her zone as needed.  We are 
hoping to use all 80 certificates before they expire. 
An application for 80 more certificates will be 
submitted, but there is no guarantee we will get 
them.    

If your club receives a request for assistance, 
please contact your zone chair or PDG Dennis 
Cope, Vision Screening Committee Chair, to 
secure a VSP Gift Certificate.  You will receive the 
certificate along with instructions and locations of 
participating providers. 

mailto:dennis.cope%40icloud.com?subject=
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Lions Club International Peace Poster Contest
Attention District 14-C: In the near future, we will be 
hearing the sound of school bells ringing, signifying 
that the start of school is just around the corner! 
What a perfect time for your club to seek out a school or 
another youth organization such as the Scouts, a Youth 
Center, a 4-H group, a church youth group, etc. to offer the 
opportunity to them of creating posters for the Lions Club 
International Peace Poster Contest. Now is the time, Lions 
of District 14-C, to order your kits for the Peace Poster 
Contest for 2019-2020. The theme is “Journey of Peace.” 
It could be the inception of a wonderful relationship being 
established between your Lions Club and the school or other 
organized group of children that your club is sponsoring.

So, with this in mind, ask for a “volunteer” from your club to 
chair the Peace Poster Contest. It really only takes one club member. I am happy to help in any way 
I can. I would love to come and speak with your club and even go along to the school, etc. to share 
information about the Peace Poster Contest with the teacher and/or advisor. We had 6 clubs from our 
district participate in the contest last year. How awesome is that! Now, let’s see if we can grow that 
number to 8 or 10 clubs!

The important information for you to know includes the following:
•	 The Peace Poster Contest is open to children ages 11-13 as of November 15. 
•	 Each poster is judged on originality, artistic merit, and expression of the theme. 
•	 Posters advance through several judging levels: local, district, multiple district, and international. 
•	 At the international level, judges from the art, peace, youth, education and media communities 

select one grand prize winner and 23 merit award winners. 
•	 One international grand prize winner will receive $5,000 and a trip to a special award ceremony 

at the International Convention. Each of the 23 merit award winners will receive a cash award of 
$500 and a certificate of achievement.

Order a kit online at www.lionsclubs.org. Click on SHOP, type in and click on Peace Poster Contest 
Kit, and order your kit or call Club Supplies at (630571-5466 or 1-800-710-7822. (The staff is very 
helpful.) The cost of the kit is $11.95 plus shipping. Lions Clubs around the world are, also, encouraged 
to sponsor students in the Lions International Essay Contest. The essay contest was created to offer 
the opportunity to visually impaired young people to express their ideas of world peace. The theme of 
the 2019-2020 International Essay Contest is “Journey of Peace.” Students who are visually impaired 
and who are ages 11-13 as of November 15 are eligible to participate. The essay contest rules and 
application form are included in the Peace Poster Kit and can, also, be found by searching Lions Club 
International Peace Essay Contest.

On the next page  is the 2018-2019 winning essay written by Mikayla Ansley, an 11 year old, from Blyth 
Canada sponsored by the Blyth Lions Club.

http://www.lionsclubs.org
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Lions Club International Peace Poster 

 Kindness Matters 
By Mikayla Ansley 

Kindness is a simple but powerful thing. It can be as small as a smile or a wave, or as big as sponsoring 
a child. Even if you don’t realize that you are doing it, that can still make someone’s day. Kindness 
matters more than you think. 

My name is Mikayla and I have been legally blind since the age of two. I had a rare cancer called 
bilateral retinoblastoma, which is a cancer that affects both of the eyes. Because of that cancer I had 
to lose my left eye and lost most of my vision in my right eye. It was this tragedy that taught me the 
lifeline of kindness. How to be thankful for what I have instead of wanting more. During my cancer 
journey, my parents had to quit their jobs and be at the hospital with me all the time. I’m so thankful 
to all the people that held our hands through it all, by donating toys, blankets and money so that our 
family could stay on our feet. 

It is because of that experience I am on a mission to change the world with kindness. By helping others 
through their dark times like they helped me through my cancer. In the past, I have written a letter to 
the Prime Minister of Australia in hopes I would change his decision of not allowing the refugees in to 
his country. Taking their sanitation, food and water away from the refugee camps so that they would 
leave his country is intolerable. Hopefully my letter was the smallest bit of a difference, people like 
that need to change. Also, I organized a fundraiser at my school, to buy teddy bears for the orphan and 
abandoned children in Haiti. Because I believe every child deserves something to hold on to and love. 
I know that the world needs more of that kindness, to live in peace and friendship, without war 
or abuse. For everyone to believe they are truly safe and happy. Sometimes life can be tough and 
you might feel like the whole world is against you, believe me as a stubborn legally blind girl it 
has happened more than once. If you just keep being kind to one another, it can make yours and 
everyone’s world brighter. If the whole world was filled with smiles and laughter, everything would be 
great. One day everyone will believe in their hearts, that kindness really truly matters. 
Mikayla Ansley

(I am sure you would agree that Mikayla is an amazing little girl and is very wise beyond her young years.)

If you would like to discuss how to sponsor a Peace Poster Contest for your club, contact Lion Patti 
Hullmann, Jacobus Lions Club District 14-C Peace Poster Chairperson. For more information, email 
me at hullmannt@aol.com or call 717-428-3659 or 717-324-7646.
Lion Patti Hullmann (Peace Poster Chair)

mailto:hullmannt%40aol.com?subject=
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LCIF Report, PDG Kerry McKnight, District 14-C Coordinator

I sincerely thank all Lions District 14-C members, clubs, and IPDG Lisa for the GENEROUS support that 
was shown to Lions Clubs International Foundation’s “Campaign 100” this past 2018-2019 Lions year. 
Your District 14-C led our state and ranked 9th in the USA in contributions to the program. Our 14-C do-
nations totaled $65,700. This was nearly twice the amount of the second place District in MD-14. We were 
also the only District in Pennsylvania, 1 of 13 in the USA, achieving 100% club participation in support of 
LCIF for 2018-2019. Donations ranged from $5 to $4,600. Every single contribution was greatly appreci-
ated. Your generosity improved someone’s life.

The support we give as a District to fellow Lions worldwide is important to the service they need to 
perform. In the USA alone, Lion’s served 26 million people. We increased our assistance to Childhood 
Cancer victims by 175% and the aid to people with Impaired Vision rose by 50%. Each and everyone of 
our members in District 14-C played a huge role in providing these services to the less fortunate. We have 
now entered the 2nd year of “Campaign 100”. I am confi-
dent our individual members and clubs will continue to 
play their important role as a proven leaders in supporting 
Lions Clubs International Foundation.



page 9

Susquehanna Lions Thanks Manchester Giant Shoppers

 Scholarship Chairman Lion President Terry Lehr 
congratulates Rachel Conklin, winner of the Club’s 26th 
annual scholarship.   The $1000 scholarship is awarded 
to the area high school senior who submits the best essay 
describing how they will use their studies to advance the 
goals of Lionism.  Rachel was a home schooled student and 
will be attending Messiah University this fall.  She will be 
majoring in graphic arts and has already taken a number of 
courses at the school.

Spring Grove Lions Honor Scholarship Recipient

District 14-C Zone 4-A donated a Brady Buggy Wagon to 
UPMC Pinnacle Harrisburg. The Brady Buggy® Wagons 
have a trailer hitch to tow the children’s IV poles—allowing 
children to be mobile—even during chemotherapy treatments. 
The children can sit in the Brady Buggy and bring their 
favorite stuffed animal or a snack along for the ride.
Present at the donation ceremony L to R are Keith Shoff, 
Gordon Sinclair, Wanda Reisinger, Rosie Sinclair and Doug 
Nace.

Brady Buggy

On quite possibly the hottest 
weekend of the year, shoppers 
at the Manchester Giant gener-
ously donated 5,683 food items, 
94 paper good items and $572.00 
in cash donations for this year’s 
Susquehanna Lions Club “Fill 
The Truck” project held July 19-
21 in support of the Northeastern 
Food Bank. This was our 10th 
year for this project and our shopper’s generosity made this our most successful campaign ever. Thanks 
to all The Susquehanna Lions Club members who worked all weekend in incredibly adverse conditions to 
collection our shopper’s generous donations and in support of this very worthwhile project.
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There are still York Fair shifts available for District Lions and Lioness. This is an 
easy way to make money for your club. Scanning tickets at entrance gates is simple 
and easy. You can pick your day and shift. Couples can work together at the same 
gate and there are still walk-in gates available. Date and shift choices are first come 
first served so don’t hesitate. 

                       DAY SHIFT                                       EVENING SHIFT

Friday 6th. 11 am to 4 pm – openings for 10 

Saturday 7th.  11 am to 4 pm - openings for 9 

Sunday 8th. 11 am to 4 pm - openings for 13 

Monday 9th. Noon to 4 pm – openings for 8 

Tuesday 10th. Noon to 4 pm - openings for 9 

Wednesday 11th. Noon to 4 pm - openings for 11 

Thursday 12th. Noon to 4 pm - openings for 8 

Friday 13th. 11 am to 4 pm - openings for 8 

Saturday 14th. 11 am to 4 pm - openings for 12 

Sunday 15th.  11 am to 4 pm – openings for 12 

Friday 6th.  4 pm to close - openings for 7 

Saturday 7th.  4 pm to close - openings for 18 

Sunday 8th. 4 pm to close - openings for 14 

Monday 9th. 4 pm to close - openings for 10 

Tuesday 10th.  4 pm to close - openings for 8 

Wednesday 11th. 4 pm to close - openings for 10 

Thursday 12th.  4 pm to close – openings for 14 

Friday 13th. 4 pm to close - openings for 13 

Saturday 14th.  4 pm to close – openings for 10 

Sunday 15th.  4 pm to close – openings for 18

I will need the name of the Club the Lion/Lioness working and the date and shift 
requested. Leos may also participate as long as they are at least 16 years old. 

 
George Reisinger 
225 Riviera Street 
Mount Wolf, PA. 17347 
717-266-1923 
buddyrot@comcast.net 
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New Freedom Lioness Club
beat the heat   

indoor yard sale

Sat.	August	3,	2019
8:00	AM	-	2:00	PM

New	Freedom	Community	Center
150	East	Main	Street

Yard	Sale	●	Direct	Sales	●	CraHs
Food	●	Beverages	●	Baked	Goods

 Something	for	everyone		
Info:	(717)	235-2144

  The Central Pennsylvania Blood Bank
  will be on site 8:00 AM - 2:00 PM.
    Make giving life a part of yours—
                Donate Blood!
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Adult Tickets (13+)                        ________ x $27 =  ________ 

Child Tickets (4-12)                        ________ x $16 =  ________    

Game Only Ticket (no food)                ________ x $10 =  ________    

 Total:  ____________ 

 

Join us for District 14-C Lion’s Club’s annual 
game at the Senators Game! 

Friday, August 30th, 2019 
Game Time:  7:00pm  *  Gates Open:  6:00pm 

 

Picnic Food 6:00pm – 8:00pm 
Picnic menu:  all you can eat hamburgers, hot dogs, bbq chicken, baked 

beans, mac & cheese, cole slaw, chips, cookies, soda & water 

$27 for adults (ages 13+) 
$16 for kids (ages 4-12)

$9 Non-picnic game ticket 
$2 per ticket will benefit Lions Club District 14-C Charities

 
Post game fireworks 

 

Name: _____________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone Number: ___________________________EMail Address:_________________________________ 

Address: __________________________________________________________________________ 

City: ___________________________________________State: _____________  Zip: __________________ 

 

Payment: 
Cash: ________  

CHeck(s): ______  

(Payable Harrisburg Senators) 

 

Orders due to the Harrisburg Senators by mail to Harrisburg 
Senators, PO Box 15757, Harrisburg, PA 17105 or fax to 717-231-4445    
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District 14-C     
Zone 2- B   Picnic 

Date:   Sept 29th      Time:  Noon to 5 PM 
 

Location:   Soldiers & Sailors Park 
          1 Memorial Drive 

                           Mechanicsburg, PA  17055 
 

Zone Chair:  Mike Fenicle & wife Linda will provide the 
main course. 
 

Each, guest or couple, please bring a Covered Dish, for 
everyone to enjoy. 
 

There will be Bingo and Music provided. 
 

Also, could each club provide a Gift Basket, to be used 
for prizes, at our Bingo. 
 

Please RSVP to Mike Fenicle  
(H) - (717) 766-6695                 (C) – (717) 215-9540 
     or 
E-mail:  mikfen65@aol.com by no later then                      
September, 23, 2018 

DATE: WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 7, 2019

SEPTEMBER 1ST, 2019
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The Ride of Your Life! 
$20.00 per ticket 

$20.00 per ticket!  
A chance to  

BE A RIDER ON THE LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL FLOAT ON JANUARY 1, 2020 
 IN PASADENA, CALIFORNIA! 

Includes:  
 2 night stay at the Rosemead Double Tree Hilton for two,  
 1 Grandstand Seat for one guest, 
 2 Tickets to the International President’s Reception, 
 2 Tickets for New Year’s Eve Brunch, 
 Tour of the Float Barn 
 Transportation between the Rosemead Double Tree Hotel to events noted above INCLUDED!!!!!              

 Winners transportation to Pasadena/Rosemead Double Tree Hotel NOT INCLUDED.  
 

For tickets or more information, contact PDG BOB SUSAETA @ 714-692-9118 
Visit the LFI website at: lionsrosefloat.com 

Email: lionsfloatinc@gmail.com 
 

Drawing will be held November 16, 2019; winners will be contacted, IMPORTANT, please be sure to LEGIBLY  
fill in name and contact information on the Ticket Stub!  

Winners do not have to be a Lion.  

TWO (2)  

FULL PACKAGE  

WINNERS WILL 

BE DRAWN!  

Packages  valued at  $5,000.00 
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	 MEMBER 	 CLUB 	 SPONSOR

WELCOME TO OUR NEW LION MEMBERS

Alyssa C. Biesecker	      Cashtown	   Dale Biesecker 

Richard E. Haas  	      East Prospect	    Bruce Silar

John H. Hendrix Jr.	      Jacobus	 Lance Beard

Deanna V.  Brown	      Jefferson   	   Rebecca Krout

Joseph D. Brown Sr.	      Jefferson	  Rebecca Krout

Rebeca A. Saltsgiver	      Kreutz Creek 	    William Linnemans

In Memory of our Deceased Lions
Robert Kerr		  Hanover West Manheim Township

Welcome and Thank You for Joining Us in Service!



Lions District 14-C
Patricia Simpson, Newsletter Editor  
4925 Smoketown Rd
Glenville, PA 17329

Keep Us All Informed
Lion Pat Simpson of the Jefferson
Lions, newsletter editor. 

To contact the editor or send newsletter
items, please email: Newsletter14C@gmail.com

As before, you can help Lion Pat do a better job
for you by sending her high quality jpeg pictures
separate from any text (not imbedded in a Word or
PDF document), letting her format articles (simple
is best to work from), and not sending printed scans 
or printouts on colored paper. If somebody produced a 
flyer or other item on a computer, please send her the 
computer file and not a printout of it.

YORK FAIR

YORK FAIR BEGINS SEPTEMBER 6TH

There are still York Fair shifts available for 
District Lions and Lioness. This is an easy 
way to make money for your club. Scan-
ning tickets at entrance gates is simple 

and easy. You can pick your day and shift.


